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LOCAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

January 27, 2014
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
A G E N D A

Welcome and Call to Order






John Pritchett
Approval of Minutes







John Pritchett
Welcome Guest








Lorette M. Hoover



GOAL, RPA, EAGLE, Employee Recognition Awards,




Betty Jackson, and Jim Trott

Action Items:



CTC Mission, Vision, Values Statement


Lorette M. Hoover



Revised Procedure for Processing Changes,




    CTC Policies and Procedures



Michael Lamb




Updated CTC Policy on Purchasing to 2 CTC II.B

Michael Lamb




Updated CTC Policy on Facilities IV.  E.4.  Facilities




   And Equipment Review and Evaluation


Michael Lamb

STAFF REPORTS
President’s Report







Lorette M. Hoover

Institutional Effectiveness






Michael Lamb
Academic Affairs







Melanie Thornton
Student Affairs








Tara Askew
Administrative Services







Virginia McKenzie

Operations








Tommy Wilson
Information Technology






Jonathan Norred

Economic Development







James Loyd 

Institutional Advancement






Gloria Dodds
Community & College Relations






Cheryl Myers
Adjourn








John Pritchett



Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, November 25, 2013
12:30 p.m. - J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:   Velma Bright, David Fox, Slade Johnson, Brian Plemmons, John Pritchett, and Ben Richardson
Staff Present:  Tara Askew, Abigail Carter, Gloria Dodds, Lorette M. Hoover, Betty Jackson, Cheryl Myers, Jonathan Norred, and Tommy Wilson
Call to Order:  Chairman Ben Richardson called the meeting to order at 12:40 p.m.

Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Richardson called for any corrections, deletions or additions to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the October 28, 2013, minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.

Action Item:   Student Organizations
Ms. Tara Askew brought before the Board our current registered clubs and organizations; registered meaning they receive funds through the student activity fee (list included in Board packet).  A brief description of each club/organization was given and their lead advisor listed.  Motion made by Board Member Pritchett to approve the student organizations and seconded by Board Member Bright.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the student organizations were approved.

Action Item:  Procedure:  Dress Code for All Employees

Ms. Betty Jackson brought before the Board CTC’s dress code for all employees.  The (procedure) dress code for all employees has been developed to establish appropriate dress and grooming guidelines whereby all employees shall exemplify the highest standards of professional appearances as Columbus Technical College representatives to the community.  Motion made by Board Member Plemmons to review the procedure annually by the Board and seconded by Board Member Fox.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the (procedure) dress code for all employees was approved.
Staff Reports

President’s Report

Ms. Lorette Hoover’s report included:

Ms. Hoover discussed upcoming events for the month of December.
· December 3 - 2:30 p.m. - McCaulley Auditorium – Certified Nurse Assistants Ceremony (approximately 70 students)
· December 7-10 – members of the President’s Leadership Team (Ms. Lorette M. Hoover, Dr. Michael Lamb, and Dr. Melanie Thornton) will be attending the SACSCOC Conference in Atlanta
· December 10-11 – meeting with Chinese delegation from Mengfang University in Beijing
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· December 11 – 6 p.m. –the first Lambda Epsilon Chi (LEX) induction ceremony for Paralegal students – Room L600.  Our keynote speaker will be Mr. Ben Richardson.
· December 12 – 8:30 a.m. – 11 a.m. – Trade Center – employee meeting for College update and employee recognition banquet and holiday brunch

· December 12 – 12 noon – Trade Center – graduation practice

· December 12 – 7:30 p.m. – Trade Center – graduation
Institutional Effectiveness
Ms. Hoover reported in Dr. Michael Lamb’s absence:

· Dr. Lamb listed updates for accreditation, Achieving the Dream, and Complete College Georgia which are all going well.
· The next meeting with the Carl Vinson Institute on our long range strategic planning is scheduled for December 2.

· At present, with SACS we are working to get all requirements written, documented, and uploaded into the software.

Academic Affairs

Ms. Abigail Carter, Interim Vice President for Academic Affairs, report included:

· RPA nominations:  Several instructors have being nominated for the Rick Perkins/Tim Justice Award for Excellence in Technical Education and they are:  Leatha Cyprian, School of Business; Lynn Harris, School of Nursing; Ronnie McBride, School of Professional and Technical Services; Carl Sandy, School of Health Sciences; Michelle Smith, School of Sciences; and Kelli Wilkes, School of General Studies.
· School of Health Sciences:  The Medical Assisting program has a 100% placement rate from the last graduating class and 92% pass rate on the state board exam.
· School of Professional and Technical Services:  The grand opening of the newly renovated Esthetics department is planned for March 2014.  The new Therapeutic Massage Technician program is opening spring 2014.

Student Affairs
Ms. Tara Askew’s report included:

· Admission:  Total enrollment as of November 20 is 3,739 (12.4% decrease compared to end of semester 2012).  Our goal is to increase that number.
· High School Initiatives:  November is “Apply to College” month in Georgia.  Our recruiters and Director of Enrollment Services participated in area high school “Apply to College” events; 73 applications have been received with four events scheduled for November 21 and 22.
· GOAL nominations:  The top four GOAL (Georgia Occupational Award of Leadership) nominees were announced November 18.
Operations
Mr. Tommy Wilson’s report included:
· A new building project request for capital outlay is in progress.
· Fiber optic upgrades are in progress for both the south and north campus.
· New decks and handicapped ramps are being installed on all modular buildings.
· Mr. Wilson stated that he has met with Skanska regarding placing the name of the Wright Health Sciences Center on the front of the building facing River Road.  Skanska is in the process of working up a quote for the project.
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Administrative Services
Ms. Betty Jackson gave a brief synopsis of the College’s latest state audit. We are audited based on the strictest findings. 
Board Member Plemmons commended Ms. Jackson and her staff for a good audit.

Information Technology

Mr. Jonathan Norred’s report included:

· Five additional servers have been brought online to serve the virtual desktop infrastructure.
· New single mode fiber optic cables have been run between Patrick Hall and Hartline Building.
· Due to security concerns, the intranet is no longer accessible from off campus.

· Updates are in the process for the CTC Campus Store’s website.
Ms. Hoover announced that Chairman Richardson has been elected State President of the Technical College Directors Association.  Mr. Richardson was elected at the 2013 Leadership Conference held in Savannah in November.  Ms. Hoover stated that as he picks up his obligation as State President, we may need to select a new chair.  Chairman Richardson stated that a nomination committee is needed.  He selected Mr. Pritchett as Chair to head up the committee.  Mr. Pritchett accepted.   Mr. Pritchett stated that he would like to bring on other members of the nomination committee.  They are Board Members David Fox and Velma Bright.  
Economic Development

Ms. Hoover reported in Mr. James Loyd’s absence.
Ms. Hoover stated that dual enrollment classes, contract training, and health and safety classes are going well.
Ms. Hoover thanked Mr. Loyd and Mr. Jose Marrero for their efforts in getting the different employee groups together to speak with us on our strategic planning process.

Ms. Hoover thanked Board Member Plemmons for his efforts in assisting the College with our retreat held at the Columbus Marriott, October 24 and 25.
Institutional Advancement
Ms. Gloria Dodds’ report included:
· The Grainger Foundation Scholarships for Fall Semester 2013 were awarded to four students in HVAC and one student in Welding and Joining programs.  The scholarship provides a $550 stipend for program-related expenses for each student and has been awarded each quarter or semester since 2010.
· Applications are now being accepted for the Klayder Scholarship and the Hartline Scholarship (both restricted to ADN students).  Applications are also being accepted for faculty and staff grants.

· The financial review of the CTC Foundation for fiscal year ending June 30, 2013, has been finalized and the Form 990 has been completed.
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Community & College Relations

Ms. Cheryl Myers’ report included:
Ms. Myers discussed advertising efforts, news coverage, marketing & branding, etc.  The advertising campaign “REACH” is in full swing and new billboards are up around town.  There was a recent article in the Ledger-Enquirer “A Spark of Genius” featuring Mr. Doug Lee, 75 years of age, Welding and Joining student, who took the class and ended up inventing a stabilizer for a welder’s arm for which he obtained a provisional patent.

Old Business – None
New Business - None
Adjourn:  Since there is no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 1:56 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for December 19, 2013, in conjunction with the CTC Foundation Board of Trustees, (meeting not finalized, email to be sent informing members of meeting plans).

Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Ms. Barbara R. Burnett, President’s Office[image: image2.png]



